

Scott Warner, Chairman

50 Harry S. Truman Parkway • Annapolis, MD 21401 Office: 410-841-5774 • TTY: 800-735-2258

> Email: rmc.mda@maryland.gov Website: www.rural.state.md.us

Charlotte Davis, Executive Director

September 13, 2013

The Honorable Michael Busch, Speaker, Maryland House of Delegates The Honorable Thomas V. "Mike" Miller, Jr., President, Maryland Senate The State House Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Speaker Busch and President Miller,

As you know, under the State Finance & Procurement Article § 2-206(f)(2), the Rural Maryland Council is required to submit an Annual Report for the Maryland Agricultural Education and Rural Development Assistance Fund (MAERDAF). In Fiscal Year 2012, there was no appropriation for MAERDAF; therefore, there is no report.

Please let me know if you need additional information or if you need anything further from me. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Charlotte Davis Executive Director Rural Maryland Council